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The JABFM policy brief “Racial Inequities in Female
Family Physicians Providing Women’s Health
Procedures”1 shows thatWhite female family physi-
cians provide more women’s health procedures than
their other race female counterparts. From the data
presented in this brief, it is clear that we need more
diversity in the female family physicians who perform
women’s health procedures as this will likely result in
more patients seeking care, continuity of care, and
comfort for patients.

As a White female family physician who has com-
pleted additional training in obstetrics and women’s
health in a community with a predominantly African
American patient population, I found that it would
take more visits to develop the same level of rapport
and trust with my patients of differing racial/ethnic
backgrounds compared with those of concordant race
and ethnicity. The article references that previous
studies have shown that gender, ethnically, and racially
concordant physician patient dyads have lower costs,
improved outcomes, and greater trust than discordant
dyads. In my experience this is particularly true in rela-
tion to visits involving women’s health procedures or
obstetric care given the nature of these types of visits
requires a certain level of closeness that may not be
present in other fields of medicine.

Female patients often request female physicians—
possibly more frequently for women’s health needs.2

Gender concordance helps with building patient trust
in the physician-patient relationships. Of the physicians
surveyed, though, the vast majority of women’s health
procedure providers were White female physicians.
This is important to recognize given the diversity of
the populations we serve. Although female medical
students now represent the majority of medical
school enrollees, there is room to improve the diver-
sity of medial school graduates, and ultimately the
population of family medicine providers who
provider women’s health procedural care.

This could be addressed by working to increase
exposure of underrepresented individuals in medicine
(URiM) to women’s health procedures and obstetric
care early in training and with continuity of exposure
during training. This may eventually allow more pro-
viders to be comfortable providing procedural care
on completion of family medicine residency training.
It may also help to advocate for family physicians to
be allowed to practice women’s health procedures
and obstetric care as this is currently fairly regional-
dependent across the country. URiM female FPs
should be supported to provide full scope family
medicine in all settings. With these improvements,
we will likely see stronger physician-patient relation-
ships and improved health outcomes.

To see this article online, please go to: http://jabfm.org/content/
37/1/21.full.
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